
 

 

A Letter From Father Francis 
 
 
My Dear Friends in Christ, 
  
“What good is it, my brothers and  
sisters, if you say you have faith but 
do not have works?” In our second  
reading from the Letter of James we 
are challenged to have a living faith, a 
faith that is backed up by action. Let 

us take some time to reflect on how we can live out our 
faith through stewardship. 
 
While prayer and our relationship with Christ should  
always remain the most important aspect of our lives, it 
should still lead us to take action. This is the life of a 
steward. Before we can bring Jesus to others, our hearts 
must be filled with His love through our prayer and  
frequent reception of the Eucharist. We can only give 
what we have first received. 
 
Moreover, we should always realize that the most  
generous and loving thing we can do for someone is pray 
for them. This is the humbling reality of being a disciple. 
It is not our own merits that bring about change but  
rather God’s mercy and providence. Therefore, we 
should always turn to intercessory prayer before we take 
any action. However, after entrusting everything to God, 
we can then play our part and concretely try to help. For  
example, St. James cautions us against only praying for 
people who are hungry while not actually offering some 
of our food. The prayer is essential, but as stewards, we 
must strive to offer tangible support as well. Let us take 
some time to reflect on how we can better put our faith 
into action through proper use of our time and talents. 
 
In our second reading from the Letter of James we are 
challenged to have a living faith, a faith that is backed up 
by action. However, we should first realize that the most 
generous and loving thing we can do for someone is pray 
for them. However, after entrusting everything to God, 
we can then play our part and concretely try to help 
through proper use of our time and talents. 
 
See you at Mass! 
Fr. Francis 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass 
listed regularly in this bulletin  are made by individ-
ual request. The 2025 Mass Intention Book will be 
available starting Monday, September 16 for you 
to have a Mass intention next year for a loved one. 
Please contact the Parish Office at 317.255.4534 
or cjohnson@spxparish.org to request your 
intention.  
 
The recommended Stipend for a Mass intention is 
$10, but we would never want anyone to not have 
a Mass offered because of lack of funds. 


